Rotarians Volunteer to Keep School Libraries Open
[bookmark: _GoBack]During Summer School

Thirteen years ago my husband, Alex, started a program called Rotary Angels at St Helens Elementary School, in one of the poorest areas of Longview. It was designed to help children in low income households not being served by any other organization have a merrier Christmas.

Since working with that program my husband learned that 93% percent of the students qualified for free breakfast and lunch programs and also learned two other schools, Olympic Elementary and Kessler Elementary, fit in to that category.  The schools were in need of volunteers so he started volunteering full time at St Helens a couple of years ago.  

In 2012 one of the teachers told one of his students that he really needed to read more during summer vacation to improve his skills.  The student replied there were no books or newspapers in his home to read and he usually filled his days playing electronic games and watching movies.  My comment was that he could get books from the library during the summer.  Alex soon found out how wrong he was!  The libraries weren’t open during summer school because they didn’t have money in the budget to pay a librarian and only open 1 and half days during the regular school year!

The Superintendent of Schools was a member of our Rotary Club so Alex told her that having the libraries closed all summer at the three poorest schools in the area was not acceptable!  Money, of course, was the reason, but Alex asked her why they hadn’t come to the service clubs to get help!  When they are trying to get a Bond passed they always come.  She said it never occurred to any of them to contact service clubs for volunteers!  

Once the idea was put before the Superintendent she discovered the School District could qualify for a $2700.00 Federal Grant to train Rotarians how to check the books out and back in.  Alex approached our Rotary Club and Early Edition Rotary Club in Longview and recruited 17 volunteers, training was set up and we were ready to be librarians!

We opened the libraries every Tuesday and Thursday at all three schools for an hour and a half.  This was a new experience for many of the children who had never been in the library before!  Their teacher had chosen books and taken them to their classroom and the kids got to choose books to read but could not take them home.  Now they got to visit the library, choose their own books, take them home to read and were made responsible for bringing them back the following week.  If books were not returned they didn’t get to check out another book until they did so.  

The main concerns of school librarians were how many books we would lose because students didn’t return them and what condition the libraries would be left in.  Having been one of the volunteers I am happy to report that all but one book was returned and the rooms were left in excellent order!

Perhaps as a result, St Helens now has there library open 4 days a week during the regular school year!

You might want to check with your local elementary schools to see if their libraries are open during summer school and if not perhaps you can make it happen!


